

04:08:05 David Cruise portable: OC start 22.36
04:08:16 Matt 1707: I'm back.
04:08:40 Peter Tippett: Guys read this
https://www.indigenous.gov.au/contact-us/welcome_acknowledgement-country
04:09:03 Peter Tippett: Only Traditional Owners/Custodians of the land on which the event takes place can deliver a Welcome to Country.

04:09:34 Peter Tippett: If a Traditional Owner is not available to do a Welcome to Country, an Acknowledgement of Country can be delivered instead.

When

An Acknowledgement of Country is usually delivered as part of Welcome and Housekeeping at meetings and events.

I

04:10:01 Peter Tippett: General (Australia wide – printed material) - The words are:

'In the spirit of reconciliation the [organisation] acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of country throughout Australia and their connections to land, sea and community. We pay our respect to their elders past and present and extend that respect to all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples today.'

04:10:37 Peter Tippett: OC attendance and agenda
04:10:37 Peter Tippett: http://data.dte.org.au/meeting/current_meeting/portal.php
04:12:43 Peter Tippett: KATHY you will also move to the top if it was before the others
04:13:39 Peter Tippett: @Kathy, Restore and item for this meeting

http://data.dte.org.au/meeting/current_meeting/agenda/restore.php

04:14:41 Peter Tippett: What is the item number or heading and meeting
04:18:10 Trevor & Caryn : Agenda item ID: 7529
Date: 2020-03-25 13:14:25
Agenda item: Complaints

Agenda details: data.dte now has a complaint form and has received complaints. How would the OC like to handle complaints received?

Motion: To be discussed.

Item by: Peter Tippett

04:27:03 Trevor & Caryn :

11. Disputes

(1) The grievance procedure set out in this rule applies to disputes under these rules between:

- (a) a member and another member; or
- (b) a member and the Co-operative.

(2) The parties to the dispute must meet and discuss the matter in dispute, and, if possible, resolve the dispute within 14 days after the dispute comes to the attention of all of the parties.

(3) If the parties are unable to resolve the dispute at the meeting under sub-rule (2) or if a party fails to attend that meeting, then the parties must, within 10 days, hold a meeting in the presence of a mediator.

(4) The mediator must be:

- (a) a person chosen by agreement between the parties; or
- (b) in the absence of agreement:

(i) in the case of a dispute between a member and another member, by the Board of the Co-operative; or

(ii) in the case of a dispute between a member and the Co-operative, a person who is a member of The Dispute Settlement Centre of Victoria (Department of Justice).

(5) A member of the Co-operative can

04:27:57 Trevor & Caryn :

be a mediator.

(6) The mediator cannot be a member who is a party to the dispute.

* This Rule provides for the mediation of a dispute. Note that section 89 of the Act provides another procedure whereby application may be made to the Supreme Court for an order declaring and enforcing rights or obligations of members between themselves, or of the Co-operative and a member between themselves. The Court may refuse to make an order, or may make an order for costs, if the Court is of the opinion that the application is unreasonable or the issue trivial.

04:30:53 Peter Tippett: <https://www.mhatwork.com.au/>
04:33:17 John Magor 1841: I've been muted and can not unmute?
04:33:27 A Human: i have been muted too
04:33:28 Deb Moerkerken (1750🗨️)Darren Geraghty🗨️ : been muted too
04:33:29 Martin 1731: we have all been muted

04:33:29 Elisa Brock: I have also been muted
04:33:32 Peter Tippett: Host muted me
04:33:37 Elisa Brock: It's gone 11pm
04:33:57 Martin 1731: no

04:33:57 Elisa Brock: nope, still muted
04:33:59 Peter Tippett: nope
04:34:04 Trevor & Caryn : All quiet. I am muted by host
04:34:04 Martin 1731: muted by host
04:34:16 Peter Tippett: Im ok again
04:34:49 Kevin Taylor: I am still muted
04:35:33 Peter Tippett: Speak up!
04:35:38 A Human: STILL MUTED
04:35:41 Peter Tippett: HAHHAHAHA
04:37:27 Kevin Taylor: Once I mute I am unable to unmute
04:37:59 Martin 1731: I have been muted again by host
04:38:07 Peter Tippett: I muted again
04:38:13 Deb Moerkerken (1750🗨️)Darren Geraghty👍 : I'm mute too
04:38:21 Martin 1731: muted
04:38:25 Trevor & Caryn : muted
04:38:30 Kevin Taylor: I'm muted
04:38:34 John: I can't unmute.
04:39:04 Peter Tippett: This is what DTE needs <https://www.mhatwork.com.au/>
04:39:10 John: Good now.
04:39:21 Martin 1731: still muted
04:39:25 Peter Tippett: Same
04:39:31 Deb Moerkerken (1750🗨️)Darren Geraghty👍 : good now John👍
04:39:36 Peter Tippett: :-|
04:39:56 Trevor & Caryn : still muted by host
04:40:12 John Magor 1841: Thank room you for your patience with the 'mute-tation'
04:40:53 Peter Tippett: lol
04:41:30 A Human: I cant unmute John
04:41:45 Martin 1731: still muted
04:42:07 Martin 1731: still muted can't speak
04:42:20 Peter Tippett: Bail and rejoin
04:42:59 A Human: still muted
04:43:16 Peter Tippett: Im going to leave and come back
04:43:26 Peter Tippett: no
04:43:26 Jessica Townsend: can't unmute myself
04:43:46 Martin 1731: left meeting, and still muted
00:01:42 Peter Tippett: Sounds naughty!
00:06:42 Peter Tippett: That was a question for the board.
00:07:28 Martin 1731: won't work in my case clearly
00:09:39 Peter Tippett: complaints are waiting on data.dte The oc does not know if they are about what someone said or did. was it a nasty joke or an illegal poke. What happens with these complaints?
00:11:21 Marte 1823: I'm back.
00:13:11 Peter Tippett: and where it goes.
00:13:59 Peter Tippett: Can maybe report back to sender its been handled by.... contact....
00:14:49 Martin 1731: in most organisation the ohs/WHS committee deals with complaints and are liable if not dealt with promptly and appropriately
00:15:47 A Human: Ask elisa
00:16:01 Trevor & Caryn : Motion:That the OC investigates previously agreed processes for dispute resolution and report back to the OC
00:16:07 A Human: she has done lots of work on the some policy dev in this area
00:16:14 Jessica Townsend: some complants may come under mandotoy reporting
00:16:16 Elisa Brock: Sorry folks, can't stay up any longer. Good night. We are way over time.
00:18:35 Peter Tippett: Lol,
00:23:57 Peter Tippett: - its not by stealth. its been online. It was made not just by me, but also Jordan and wellness, it has been used by the community...
00:24:29 Trevor & Caryn : Peter, Thanks for clarifying
00:24:41 Peter Tippett: No problem
00:26:51 Trevor & Caryn : Motion:That the OC investigates previously agreed processes for dispute resolution and report back to the OC
00:27:29 A Human: The oc appoints john reid and John Magor to investigate the two current complaints listed at data.dte.org.au
00:27:43 Trevor & Caryn : Proposed TrevorSeconded Emma.
00:29:30 Peter Tippett: Thank you. Makes it less work for everyone involved
00:30:34 Peter Tippett: The oc appoints john reid and John Magor to investigate the complaints listed at data.dte.org.au
00:30:54 John: The oc appoints john reid and John Magor to investigate all complaints listed at data.dte.org.au

00:30:55 Trevor & Caryn : The oc appoints john reid and John Magor to investigate the current complaints listed at data.dte.org.au until a alternative process

00:30:58 John Magor 1841: The oc appoints john reid and John Magor to investigate all complaints listed at data.dte.org.au

00:31:34 Trevor & Caryn : The oc appoints john reid and John Magor to investigate the current complaints listed at data.dte.org.au until a alternative process is adopted.

00:31:55 Peter Tippett: bit late

00:32:34 John Magor 1841: The oc appoints john reid and John Magor to investigate all current complaints listed at data.dte.org.au until a alternative process is adopted.

00:33:21 John Magor 1841: The oc appoints john reid and John Magor to investigate all complaints listed at data.dte.org.au until an alternative process is adopted.

00:33:34 Peter Tippett: ..

00:37:18 Peter Tippett: Enter via http://data.dte.org.au/meeting/current_meeting/portal.php

00:37:30 Peter Tippett: add agenda item

00:37:41 Peter Tippett: sorry adjust/add

00:38:02 Peter Tippett: or http://data.dte.org.au/meeting/current_meeting/na.php

00:39:04 Emma Bennett: motion: that we agree to allow the current occupants of Woorooma to remain onsite until it is safe and viable for them to leave

00:41:02 John Magor 1841: Need to leave my PC for 2 mins, if i'm not back, Bro John's next on the speaking list

00:43:05 Deb Moerkerken (1750))Darren Geraghty : YES!! Emma♡

00:43:42 Marte 1823: Mad max world

00:46:34 A Human: can someone mute please

00:47:06 Marte 1823: Things have changed since the resolution to vacate. They will look after our gear.

00:50:49 A Human: i agree its disappointing they are not here

00:52:35 Matt 1707: I have a question that will make this whole monologue redundant.

00:52:49 Marte 1823: Kicking them off the property might literally kill them.

00:53:28 Peter Tippett: Discussing food and money? They could have it already. Being there could mean they wont be around in 6 months time

00:53:35 John Magor 1841: I see your hand up Matt - you're next - then me.

00:53:51 Matt 1707: This entire discussion may be a huge waste of time.

00:55:35 Matt 1707: Is there a time limit?

00:55:35 Peter Tippett: It is.The police will be aware of the risk

00:55:47 Matt 1707: No, seriously, is there a time limit on speeches?

00:56:00 Peter Tippett: OC cant overrule the board on this.

00:56:35 Peter Tippett: Can they please enter in data.dte http://data.dte.org.au/meeting/current_meeting/na.php

00:57:58 Peter Tippett: It has been experienced. Look at the news. Italy. We can see whats coming.

01:00:29 Matt 1707: Who wants to kick them off site?

01:00:44 Matt 1707: Who in _this meeting_ wants to kick them off site?

01:00:55 Peter Tippett: For their own good, yes.

01:00:57 A Human: maybe no-one here

01:01:19 A Human: definitely the board

01:01:20 Peter Tippett: I honestly believe they are safer going home.

01:01:23 Matt 1707: Is there any reason why _this meeting_ can't agree to the motion that we advise the board to withdraw their directive for the people on site to leave?

01:01:40 Peter Tippett: board will ignore it

01:01:43 Peter Tippett: as they can

01:01:56 Peter Tippett: have before and will again

01:02:25 Matt 1707: @Peter Tippett. And which home is that?I've lived in a van. If you live in a van you are _not_ safer being sick living in on a deserted picnic ground in winter, dodging between ranger patrols.

01:05:53 John Magor 1841: All that this motion (it seems to me) is aiming to do - is put forward a statement as to how this group feels about what 'the board' did last weekend.

01:05:58 Matt 1707: People we know are very likely going to die. They may die on site.But if they're on site they have a better chance than they do alone in their van out in the cold.And if they do die on site, they die among friends.There's no zero risk solutions here. It's just about picking the least bad.And at the end of the day, the people on site have made their own choice. They know what's best for them

01:07:03 Trevor & Caryn : What happens if I don't abide by the new lockdown rules?Victoria Police has created a special taskforce of 500 police to enforce the new rules on closures and social distancing. Individuals who flout the rules face fines of \$20,000 while venues that allow banned non-essential mass gatherings face fines of \$100,000.

01:08:24 Matt 1707: It's not a mass gathering. It's people without homes who don't have a better place to go.If police go to site we can take it in front of a magistrate. We can make a good case.At the end of the day though, we can't throw our people out into the cold.

01:08:39 Peter Tippett: I thkn by easter they will be closing roads and redirecting traffic with checkpoints

01:08:50 Matt 1707: If there's somewhere for them to go, different story. But for the ones who live in their vans, there's nowhere they can go.

01:09:09 Peter Tippett: People on site now need to gegt where they need to be now, and we could help.

01:09:38 Matt 1707: For those who have homes, sure. But some of them seriously don't.

01:09:55 Peter Tippett: How many respirators are on site and people who know how to use them

01:10:13 John Magor 1841: I'm a bit appalled that there's a tone of 'pragmatism' in this room - when from our extremely privileged positions (we're alive, we're in a place we want and chose to be

01:12:49 Naomi Anderson: safely) that we can't be more empathic.
01:13:02 Jessica Townsend: it's a refugee camp
01:13:06 Peter Tippett: There are bigger share houses
01:13:09 Peter Tippett: It wont be jus the police. Look over seas
01:13:11 Jessica Townsend: expect the army
01:13:29 Marte 1823: they all have different nanes
01:13:59 Peter Tippett: There are backpacker hostels with a dozen in a room
01:14:36 Peter Tippett: Can I see the motion again please?
01:14:42 Peter Tippett: How do you police others that arrive closer to east?
01:14:44 Peter Tippett: the police will
01:15:01 John Magor 1841: trust me
01:15:56 Peter Tippett: Motion is : that we agree to allow the current occupants of Woorooma to remain onsite
01:16:44 John Magor 1841: until it is safe and viable for them to leave
01:16:52 Peter Tippett: thanks
they must leave
01:17:44 Naomi Anderson: that we agree to allow the current occupants of Woorooma to remain onsite until it is safe
01:19:01 John Magor 1841: and viable for them to leave until further notice.
01:19:39 Marte 1823: ill abstain, its a pointless motion. means nothing. it is already safe to leave so is is saying
01:20:13 Peter Tippett: cheers
01:32:20 John Magor 1841: Motion: that we agree to allow the current occupants of Woorooma to remain onsite until it
01:32:34 Peter Tippett: is safe and viable for them to leave until further notice.
01:33:12 Peter Tippett: Lindy sexonded
01:33:22 Marte 1823: Actually I think I SHOULD vote no.
01:35:37 Matt 1707: PBM
01:45:53 Marte 1823: Now what can the OC do to help
Good night
Close the meeting at 12:47
Good night everyone. Again.
Next meeting is the last Thur in April 30th